AGENDA: TSC 12/5/16

ITEM NO. 2: Consider request to prohibit parking along one side of Kensington Road between 25th Terrace and 27th Street.

Staff Report:

- 1. Kensington Road is classified as a "collector" street in a residential area, paved approximately 26 feet wide.
- 2. Parking is currently permitted along both sides of the street.
- 3. A recent traffic count found a volume of approximately 720 vehicles per day.

MINUTES: TSC 12/5/16

ITEM NO. 2:

Consider request to prohibit parking along one side of Kensington Road between 25th Terrace and 27th Street.

Woosley reviewed the information provided in the staff report and noted receipt of an e-mail in opposition to the request.

Public Comments:

None.

Commission Discussion:

Commissioner Devlin asked if it was correct that there was not a lot of traffic for a "collector" street; Woosley advised that was true; however, most of the traffic does occur during the 30 minutes prior to the beginning of school at Prairie Park Elementary.

Commissioner Storm: My concern is that removing parking will likely increase the speed of traffic.

Commissioner Devlin: Parking on both sides of the street is a natural deterrent to slow cars and traffic down.

Commissioner Koprince: The requester may not understand that removing parking could increase the speed of traffic.

Commissioner Jones: Without further input from the people that live in that area, it seems counterproductive to make any changes based upon one (1) individual in favor, and one (1) individual in opposition to the request.

MOTION BY COMMISSIONER JONES, SECOND BY COMMISSIONER HARROD, TO RECOMMEND DENYING THE REQUEST FOR NO PARKING ALONG ONE SIDE OF

KENSINGTON ROAD BETWEEN 25TH TERRACE AND 27TH STREET; THE MOTION CARRIED, 6-0.

David Woosley

From: Alexis Majors <ajames6pitt@icloud.com>
Sent: Friday, September 23, 2016 8:58 AM

To: David Woosley

Subject: Kensington RD Speed Bump

To whom it may concern,

I am contacting you to please put speed bumps in the Prairie Park area, specifically the 2608 Kensington RD area. We have a lot of traffic down our street and with kids walking to and from school speed bumps need to happen. Also can there just be street parking on one side of the street...it is very difficult to drive up and down the road.

Please contact me if you need any further information.

Thanks!

AJ Majors 620.875.1463



David Woosley

From: Jessica Bullock <jessicabullock2009@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, November 30, 2016 6:55 PM

To: David Woosley

Subject: Considering request to prohibit parking along one side of Kensington Road

To Whom it may concern,

I do not see a need for parking only on one side of Kensington Road. The traffic survey was taken before the SLT was open. The SLT being open now should have put more traffic to the Haskell SLT exit instead of 23rd and Harper St, creating less traffic going down Kensington. Parking on one side of the street would prohibit residents on that side from backing out of their driveway's safely. The side of the street I live on has the sidewalk. When cars are parked over the sidewalk in the North and South driveways, and also when cars are parked in the street, it is impossible to back out of the driveway. Please also consider that the street is a hill as well, which creates a blind-spot. This also creates an unsafe situation when cars are parked along one side of the street. It is literately impossible to back out.

My suggestion is to leave it the way it is. It will be a major hassle and safety issue for one side of the street. The problem with the parking is primarily on the weekends. There is a parking problem, but making parking only on one side of the street is not going to fix it.

Thank you for the speed limit signs that were put on on our street. It's greatly appreciated.

Thank you,

Jessica Bullock